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Spring Greetings to 
everyone on behalf of the 
men and women of the 
Beaver Bank –Kinsac 
Volunteer Fire Department.  
With the last few kicks of 
winter finally behind us, the 
members of the fire 
department are looking 
forward to warmer 
temperatures and nicer 
days ahead. 
 
Here is a quick summary of 
call statistics that your fire 
department has responded 
to since the last edition of 
the bulletin. We have 
responded to 29 pages for 
assistance since the last 
update. We have 
responded to 19 medical 
assists, 2 alarm activations, 
1 structure fire (mutual aid), 
4 motor vehicle accidents, 1 
chimney fire, 1 tree/power 
pole fire, and 1 CO 
investigation. This brings 
our total number of call outs 
for the year to 37.  
 
Your fire department 
continues to keep very busy 
responding to emergency 
calls and conducting our 
regular training on Tuesday 
nights. Now that winter is 
behind us and the weather 
getting nicer, we will be 
spending more time out in 
the community training.  
 
Your fire department would 
like to thank everyone for 
burning responsibly last 
summer. However, with the 
lack of snow in the woods 
over the winter and the 
frozen ground not able to 
absorb the water runoff we 
have a strong concern for 

the risk of brush or forest 
fires this upcoming season. 
By the time this edition of 
the bulletin is published, we 
will have already started 
into 2018 Burning Season 
within the province as 
determined by the 
Department of Natural 
Resources. The season 
runs from March 15th to 
October 15th and so we 
would like to pass along a 
friendly reminder of the 
Do’s & Don’ts of burning. 
 
There are two sets of 
regulations with respect to 
open air burning, provincial 
regulations issued by the 
Department of Natural 
Resources; and the 
municipal HRM Open Air 
Burning By-Law. 
Homeowners must adhere 
to the provincial rules and 
follow 
the 
local 
by-
laws. 
The 
general 
rule is 
that if 
you live 
on a 
street serviced with both 
municipal water and 
sewer, you are not allowed 
to burn brush. If you want to 
have a campfire, it can only 
be in an approved wood 
burning device like a 
chimnea and have a spark 
catcher.  If you are on a 
street that is not serviced 
with both municipal water 
and municipal sewer, you 
can burn brush as long as 
you follow the 

requirements. Some of the 
basic requirements for 
burning brush include the 
size of the fire, the fire must 
be at least 75 feet from any 
structure or woods, a 
means to extinguish the fire 
is on hand, a responsible 
person is present and 
tending the fire, and have a 
means to call 911. If you 
have a campfire it must be 
kept small (around 18 
inches high by 18 inches 
wide). All campfires must 
be at least 15 feet from any 
structure, trees, or shrubs. 
As per the regulations, only 
clean wood can be burned, 
no garbage, construction 
debris, etc. It is important 
for those who burn to know 
that in HRM there is no 
burning from midnight until 
2 PM. At 2 PM you must 
check the DNR website and 
if it is GREEN, you can burn 
from 2 PM until midnight. If 
it is YELLOW, you can burn 
from 7 PM until midnight. If 
it is RED, no burning 
permitted which includes 
campfires. Under extreme 
conditions at any time, DNR 
or the municipality can 
implement a ban on 
burning. 

 
If you are unsure if you can 
or cannot burn, please 
check out the following 
websites for more 
information or visit the fire 
station on a Tuesday night 
between 7PM and 8 PM 
and we will be happy to 
answer your questions.  
DNR Website: 
https://novascotia.ca/burnsa
fe/ 
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HRM Website: 
https://www.halifax.ca/fire 
-police/fire/burning-
permits/burning-rules-
regulations 
The HRM website is very 
easy to use and has lots of 
information for residents 
when it comes to burning. 
 
With the recent tragedies 
throughout our province 
with house fires as of late, 
the fire department would 
like encourage everyone to 
take a moment and do a 
quick look around their 
home and check their 
smoke detectors. Usually 
we recommend residents 
check their smoke detectors 
the same night as they 
change the time on their 
clocks in the Spring and 

Fall. Give them a test, 
change the batteries if 
required, and check to see 
how old they are. After 
about 10 years, the smoke 
detector should be 
replaced. It is  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
recommended that a smoke  
detector be placed on each 
floor of the house; with one  
being outside of bedrooms. 
It is even now 
recommended that a smoke 
detector be installed in each 
bedroom.  As well, if you 
have a carbon monoxide 
detector, don’t forget to 
inspect it on a regular basis 
and change the batteries as 
required.  The municipality 
of Halifax has the “Alarmed 
and Ready” Program if you 
cannot afford to buy smoke 
or carbon monoxide 
detectors for your home. 
Please call 311 and they 
will take your information 
and pass it to the Fire 
Prevention office. 
Firefighters will arrange a 
time to visit your property to 
install the detector and 
review with you the testing 
and operation of the unit.  
 
The Beaver Bank 
Awareness Association 
continues to work with the 
fire department in order to 
provide free civic signs to 
residents to help first 
responders find you in the 
time of an emergency. We 
encourage anyone who 
lives in Beaver Bank who 
does not have a one of 
these high visibility civic 
signs to drop by and take  
 

 
advantage of this wonderful 
opportunity.      
 
As always, the members of 
the fire department wish  
 
everyone a safe spring and  
it won’t be long before 
summer is at our doorstep.  
 
Until next time – stay and 
play safe. 
 
Kevin Crewe – Station 
Chief  
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We have been having a lot 
of question regarding 
joining the club and the 
Barrett Lumber Company 
(BLC) Stewardship 
program.  You are not 
required to have the BLC 
Stewardship program 
completed in order to join 
the club.  HOWEVER, you 
DO have to complete the 
BLC Stewardship program 
to access BLC Land.  We 
are working on getting more 
user-friendly maps 
highlighting BLC Land more 
clearly for riders. 

IMPORTANT 
BARRETT OHV 
ACCESS 
INFORMATION. 

All OHV groups are 
welcome and are 
encouraged to attend the 
OHV course. You're 
required to have the Barrett 
stewardship agreement 
completed, OHV plate up to 
date, OHV insurance, and 
to be a member of an 
ATVANS club.  If you have 
not completed the 
Stewardship course 
requirement call (902) 252-
3137 for registration and 
additional information. 
*Note: OHV operators that 
come to Beaver Bank as a 
guest can get temporary 
permission to operate their 
OHV on Barrett land. As 
long as the guest is 
accompanied by an OHV 
operator with a valid Barrett 
OHV sticker, they can 
register as a guest. This  
 
 

cannot be used to avoid the 
stewardship program (gate 
key meetings) or OHV 
course and is only to be 
used for temporary 
situations. 

BLC Roads Update 

BLC changes the locks on 
their gates each spring 
when the DOT puts their 
spring weight restrictions 
into effect for the spring 
thaw.  When the locks are 
changed there is NO 
motorized vehicle access to 
BLC lands. 

BBATV Meeting 
Update 

We had our monthly 
meeting on Wednesday 
March 14th, it was great to 
see new faces joining the 
club and I believe we had a 
productive meeting.  The 
next meeting is on 
Wednesday April 11th, you 
can join the club at that time 
if you wish, or you can go 
online via the ATVANS 
website and join online. 

BBATV Fun Run 

We had our monthly club 
fun run on March 3rd; we left 
from the Rawdon ball fields 
and went out to Snappers  
 
 
 
 

Restaurant.  A good time 
was had by all! 
Our next fun run is 
scheduled for Saturday, 
April 7th.  We are meeting 
on the Ellershouse service 
road next to the 101 in 
Ellershouse (Exit 4 off 101).  
For more info check the 
Facebook page.  

We will leave the 
Ellershouse service road, 
head toward highway 103 
through Bowater Mersey 
land and back the service 
road.  We will stop 
somewhere for a trail side 
lunch so bring food.  A can 
of gas is never a bad idea 
either.  There is no access 
to services on this run.  We 
had 28 bikes on our last 
run; we hope to have a 
similar turn out again this 
month!! 
 
In order to get the Barrett 
Sticker to be able to ride all 
of Barrett lands, you’ll have 
to contact the mill @ (902) 
252-3137 and get your 
name on the list for the BLC 
Stewardship Program to get 
your Barrett key.  Once 
that’s completed and you 
join the club, we have one 
meeting where you would 
get your Barrett Sticker. 
 
See you on the trails! 

-Corey Osborne
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Beaver Bank Community Information Hub 

It is almost time for the 2nd 
Shredathon. This is a 
chance to clear out all 
unnecessary documents 
and paper. The event will 
be on Saturday, May 5th 
from 9am until noon on the 
parking lot of the Beaver 
Bank Kinsac community 
Centre.  Bring any amount 
to be shredded along with a 
donation of non-perishable 
food products or a cash 
donation to Beacon House.  
See you there. 
We are working with the 
Fire Dept to advise 
residents when their Civic 
Signs are ready for pick up.  
We still have some older 
orders which are yet to be 
retrieved. 
If anyone requires a 
document to be verified we 
have two volunteers who 
are Commissioners of Oath.  

This is a free service. 
Simply phone 902-252-
3291 for an appointment.  
We, at the Hub, have a 
small library of Organic 
Gardening Books which can 
be borrowed. 
Three of the volunteers are 
currently processing some 
Beaver Bank History 
documents which will be 
scanned and added to the 
Virtual online Museum.  If 
any residents of Beaver 
Bank and Kinsac have any 
documents, photographs or 
stories which could be 
scanned we are very 
interested in compiling 
booklets of both World War 
1 and 2 service members. 
Some of the information 
which we would like to add 
to the existing history of 
Beaver Bank and Kinsac 
includes descriptions of 

lumbering methods and 
areas, anything about the 
Sawmill at Rawdon River 
Siding (now Kinsac), brick 
yard locations, school days 
and the Beaver Bank Rural 
Telephone Co of 1911. If 
you can add any 
information please call 902-
252-3291. 
The Beaver Bank 
Community Awareness 
Association has purchased 
three Radon detectors that 
may be signed out from our 
office for one week per 
household This service, for 
Beaver Bank and Kinsac 
residents only, will 
commence on April 16th. 
Look for news of an 
upcoming Open House in 
the next Bulletin.   
 

The Hub Team 

 
 

 
 
  

Call for volunteers! 
Looking to get more involved in your community?  Don’t want to join an association or 
committee?  The BBKCC is looking for community volunteers to help out with events and 
programs at the BBKCC.  If you are interested please give us a call at 902-865-5114 or email us 
at bbkcc@eastlink.ca to be added to our volunteer database!  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 

Thank you to all of the 
volunteers involved with 
another successful 
Breakfast with the Easter 
Bunny!  Check out a couple 
photos on the back of the 
Bulletin!  Thanks to 
everyone who came out to 
support the breakfast and 
have a visit with the Easter 
bunny!  
 

Chase the Ace continues 
Thursday nights from 6-8PM 
The last night this season 
will be May 17 unless the 
jackpot is won before then.  
If the jackpot hasn’t been 
claimed we will draw tickets 
that evening until the Ace is 
chosen (the night’s take will 
go to the first ticket drawn).  
 

Congratulations to Sue  
McLearn on receiving an 
HRM volunteer award!   
The BBKCC nominated 
Sue for her continued 
support of the centre as 
well as her and her 
husband Keith celebrating 
organizing 25 community 
breakfasts!  
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Dear friends,  
Spring is here! And while it 
may take the weather a bit 
longer to catch up, I hope 
that you are getting out and 
enjoying the longer days.  
 
The spring also means 
budget season. Over the 
past two years, hard-
working Canadians created 
six hundred thousand new 
jobs – most of them full-
time. Unemployment is at 
5.7% - the lowest rate in 
forty years. And thanks to 
our Canada Child Benefit, 
three hundred thousand 
fewer kids are living in 
poverty across Canada. 
This is a forty percent 
decrease from 2013.  
 
In Budget 2018, I was 
particularly proud to see our 
government invest $74 
million dollars to prevent the 
spread of spruce budworm 
in Atlantic Canada, $250 
million dollars to renew our 
network of small craft 
harbours and $100 million 
dollars to develop the next 
generation of rural 
broadband. I would also like 
to highlight investments in 
local community supports 
for youth at risk and 
culturally focused mental 
health programs in the 
Black Canadian community.  
 
Our veterans will see a $42 
million dollar investment to 
improve service delivery 
capacity at Veterans Affairs 
Canada, an expansion of 
the Medical Expense Credit 
to recognize the cost of 
psychiatric service dogs  

 
and over $4 billion dollars to 
improve financial benefits 
for veterans. Finally, the 
2018 Budget will help 
families in Sackville-
Preston-Chezzetcook. The 
Canada Revenue Agency 
will now automatically 
determine eligible low-
income workers that will 
receive the new Canada 
Worker’s Benefit and keep 
up to $500 dollars of their 
paycheque. The Budget 
includes a $10 million dollar 
investment to provide 
income support and training 
for seasonal workers who 
are on EI. The government 
is also introducing a new 
"use it or lose it" EI Paternal 
Sharing Benefit in June 
2019. This Benefit will 
provide five additional 
weeks of paternal leave for 
new parents. Either parent 
may take up to thirty-five 
weeks. The other parents 
may take the remainder of 
the forty total weeks.  
 
On International Women’s 
Day I was happy to attend 
the International Women's 
Day Breakfast in Sackville. 
It was great to join female 
leaders in our community 
and celebrate women's 
contributions to our  
community, country and 
world. It was an opportunity 
to reflect on the progress 
we have made together to 
advance gender equality 
and the important work that 
still needs to be done every 
day of the year.  
 
 
 

 
The Sackville-Preston-
Chezzetcook Youth Council 
has been working hard to 
organize a town hall on 
mental health for this April. I 
was very impressed by their 
research and hard work as 
they prepare for their first 
event. Expert speakers 
include: Dr. Stan Kutcher, 
the Strongest Families 
Institute and Charlene 
Pickrem with Pick 
Empowerment. So I would 
like to take this opportunity 
to invite you all to our next 
town hall! 
April 4th 2018, 6-8:30pm at 
Sackville High School 
(1 King Fisher Way, 
Lower Sackville, NS B4C 
2Y9) 

It will be a chance to 
discuss mental health 
access and funding with a 
panel of experts, so please 
come out and participate!  
 
As always, if you would like 
to hear more about the 
work I do both in Ottawa 
and in the riding, please 
tune in to 105.9 Seaside 
FM and 97.5 FM 
Community Radio in 
Sackville every Thursday 
for updates! 
 
Sincerely,Darrell J. 
Samson, M.P. 
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Bill's Blog  
 

  

 
Beaver Bank Community 
Information Hub 
Please join me at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre every 
2nd Monday between 1-
3pm.  My next scheduled 
visits are April 16th and 
30th.  Please call my office 
to confirm as the 
Legislature is sitting and 
may conflict with my 
Monday visits to Beaver 
Bank.  If you would like to 
schedule a time to meet 
outside of these hours, 
please call my office and 
we will arrange a time that 
works for you. 
 
Province Expands 
Caregiver Benefit 
Program 
More Nova Scotians will 
receive support for 
providing care to adults 
living at home through the  
expansion of eligibility for 
the Caregiver Benefit 
Program.  Until now the 
program has offered $400 a 
month to those who provide 
unpaid care for 20 or more 
hours per week to an adult 

with very high care needs. 
The eligibility criteria is  
being expanded to include 
people who help care for  
those assessed as having 
high to very high care 
needs. 
      
By expanding the program 
it can ease the financial 
responsibility often 
associated with caregiving 
and allow more Nova 
Scotians to live in their 
homes for as long as 
possible.  For more 
information about the 
program, visit 
https://novascotia.ca/dhw/c
cs or call the Nova Scotia 
Health Authority Continuing  
Care line at 1-800-225-
7225. 
 
Regulated Child Care to 
Expand 
This program will help more 
families across the province 
by creating up to 1,000 new 
regulated child care spaces 
as part of a $8.9-million 
investment.  Up to 500 new 
child care spaces will be 
created in the home-based 
regulated child care setting. 
The other 500 spaces will 

be part of 15 new regulated 
child care centres being 
created in communities in 
need of child care. A portion 
of this funding will be used 
to support a new infant 
incentive for child care 
providers across the 
province. This will account 
for $6.9 million over the 
next two years. 
 
The remaining $2 million 
has been designated as a  
one-time grant in 2018-
2019 to support existing 
centres to convert their 
space to meet the changing 
child care needs of their 
communities.  In January 
2018, the province signed a 
three-year, $35 million early 
learning and child care 
funding agreement with the 
federal government. A 
portion of that funding has 
been designated to 
increase the number of 
spaces and set up the one-
time grant funding. 
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2nd Beaver Bank Scouts – Local and International Jamboree 
 
 
 
Our next big adventure is to 
attend the coolest 
international Scout camp in 
Europe… the 13th Haarlem 
Jamboree in the 
Netherlands. This will be a 
10 day camp, full of 
challenging activities, 
exploring different cultures 
and getting to know Scouts 
from more than 15 different 
countries. The Jamboree 
will be held in 
Recretiagibied 
Spaarnwoude, a nature 
reserved located between 
Amsterdam, Haarlem and 
Velsen.  
We currently have a team 
of 18 youth who are 
interested in attending this 
event! To make this 
possible we will need to 
raise a lot of funds. Our 
parent committee is busy 
organizing fundraising 
events, from bbqs to an  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
auction.  We would like to 
invite the community to 
attend the auction and 
support the youth in Beaver 
Bank: 
Jamboree Auction  
May 26, 2018 at 
Brewster’s 
961 Bedford Highway 
Auction starts at 6 pm, 
viewing starts at 5 pm. 
If you would like to support 
the Auction, or any of our 
other fundraising activities 
like Veseys Seeds and 
refundable bottle collection 
please contact us! Tickets 
to the Auction are only $5 
and can be purchased from 
any of our team members 
or by contacting 
Troop.2ndbeaverbank@gm
ail.com. We are also 
accepting donations of 
items for the auction.   
During the summer 2017, 
our Scout Troop attended  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
the 13th Canadian 
Jamboree, which was held 
right here in Nova Scotia. 
This event was a national 
week long Jamboree camp 
with approximately 6000 
participants from across 
Canada including a few 
international teams. This 
Jamboree provided our 
team of Scouts (ages 11-
14) with the experience to 
try many new things and 
meet new people. Attending 
a Jamboree requires a lot of 
support and we would like 
to acknowledge the 
assistance we received 
from the Beaver Bank 
Lions, Beaver Bank 
Community Awareness 
Association, 2nd Beaver 
Bank Scouting Group, 
Councilor Lisa Blackburn, 
CN Railroad, plus many 
more! 
Thanks 

Matthew Brufatto 
Troop.2ndbeaverbank@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 8 of 12 

Photos of local Scouters submitted by Matthew Bruffato 

mailto:Troop.2ndbeaverbank@gmail.com
mailto:Troop.2ndbeaverbank@gmail.com


 
 
  
 
The old mill on Beaver 
Bank Road was first owned 
by brothers Benjamin and 
Tom Dean.  It opened in 
1875.  IN 1926 Harold. T 
Barrett purchased the 5-
acre mill site from Dean’s 
and Barrett Lumber 
Company began.  Today 
and the land size is 40 
acres with over 13 acres of 
timberland owned by Robin 
Barrett, Harold’s grandson.   
 
The first item of interest in 
at the mill that catches the 
customers eye is an oil 
painting of Harold T Barrett, 
the artist was Harold’s 
grandson Steven Crowther, 
his parents are Reverend 
Tom and Patricia Crowther.  
Harold and his wife Jean 
(nee Umlaw) were parents 
of five children.  They were 
raised in a white two-story 
house on the same property 
as the mill.  
 
Harold and Jean’s three 
sons, Keith, David and 
Hugh all work at the mill to 
this day.  David started full 
time in 1955 and Hugh in 
1959.  Keith returned to 

Barrett Lumber after a 
career at NS Power 
Corporation.  Even as 
young children, the brothers 
were always expected to 
lend a hand at the mill 
whenever necessary.  The 
Barrett daughters are 
Patricia Crowther and 
Margaret Lynn Ashley.  
 
From the 1950’s to the 
1990’s there was a 
bunkhouse on the mill for 
employees from away and 
a cook in the cookhouse 
always had three 
homemade meals a day for 
the workers.  Cousins from 
Mount Uniacke would visit 
for summer vacation and 
the mill pond was used for 
entertainment, swimming 
during the day and diving 
for deadheads.  Each log 
they would receive $.10 – a 
lot of money to a child back 
then!  
 
IN 1995 the mill underwent 
a major upgrade.  Each 
year a percentage if the 
profits went back to the 
business for new 
machinery, saws, planer 

and other items needed to 
make sure their lumber was 
up to standards.  Safety of 
the employees is important 
at Barrett Lumber, Training 
is provided for the 
employees and proper 
safety equipment is always 
used.  
 
It’s been said that if you 
walk into Barrett Lumber 
today, with plans to build a 
new home or cottage or, to 
renovate your existing 
home, you will walk away 
with everything you need, a 
smile on your face and still 
have money in your bank 
account.  Barrett Lumber 
has had few complaints 
over the years but a lot of 
thank you’s from the 
community if Beaver Bank.  

 
- Heather Barrett - Lunn & 

David Barrett  
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Announcements 

How to Submit an 
Announcement 

 
Residents are welcome to 

submit wedding, 
engagement, baby, thank 

you and condolence 
announcements free of 

charge.  Please submit using 
our online form at 

www.Beaverbank.ca . We 
are happy to assist if you so 

require. 

 
Searching for a relative 

 
I am trying to find the family of my 
great grandfather, Michael O'Keeffe, 
born in 1852, and emigrated to the 
US (Boston) around 1862 from 
England. He worked the railroads 
west and settled in Santa Cruz, CA. 
He may have been born in Ireland 
and died without telling anyone about 
his parents or siblings. My dad and I 
are anxious to learn more about his 
family! 

The lead I am following is an ad from 
the Boston Pilot (5/21/1892): “Of 
Michael O’Keeffe, a native of the 
parish of Kilmichael, Co. Cork, who 
came to America about 32 years 
ago—in the Great Eastern (the ship 
made many voyages from Liverpool 
between 1860-63). When last heard 
from, two years later, he was working 
on the Great Southern & Pacific 
Railway. His sister, Ellen, now Mrs. 
Woods, is living at Beaver Bank, 
Halifax Nova Scotia, and is anxious to 
hear from him. Any information will be 
thankfully received by his brother, 
Andrew O’Keeffe, 17 School St., 
Cambridgeport, MA” 

I believe there are Woods families still 
living in Beaver Bank, so any help 
would be appreciated. My name is 
Dave O'Keeffe and email is 
daveokeeffe56@gmail.com 
Thank you. 

 

Brown Hall available for rent 
Birthday parties, wedding showers, 

baby showers, etc. 
Please call 902-865-0757 and leave 

a message and someone will get 
back to you. 

 

Nova Scotia International 
Student Program is looking 
for Nova Scotian families to 
host international students.  
 
Inviting a student into your 
home is a rewarding 
experience.  Host Families 
become a "home away from 
home" for the students, and in 
turn, the students become a 
member of the family.  
Relationships form that last long 
after the student has returned 
home.  For more information, 
please call Elizabeth Keramaris 
at 902-456-7365 or e-mail at 
ekeramaris@hrsb.ca 
 

Balloons ready to go for the 
popular balloon pop at Monte 

Carlo Night 

Thank you to all involved 
who helped make our 
Monte Carlo night a 

success! 
 
Special thanks to all the 
volunteers and the following 
sponsors:  
Acosta 
Beaver Bank Keeners 
Betty & Mike Blackburn  
Bill Horne 
Bruce Sutherland 
Associates Limited 
Charlene Eary 
Chery Leadlay  
Clearwater 
Cobbco Signs  
Dooly’s Lwr Sackville 
Haley  
Jack Sheehy  
Jane Doucette – Nygard 
Keilie Samson 
Lassonde Sales – Tom 
Margeson  
Lindsay Construction – 
Mannie Lewis  
Lisa Blackburn  
Marina Johnson  
Maritime Travel  
Martock  
Noble Grape  
Nova Dental  
NS Gaming 
Patricia Gaetz  
Performance Plus Financial 
- Greg Randall  
Reliable Fuels 
Ron & Tammy Chaulk 
BMO – Scott MacDonald 
Sogo Body Therapy  
Steele Ford  
Studio 100  
Sure & Keith McLearn  
Tim & Linda Keddy  
Tony Benson 
Wade Slauenwhite 
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Church Services 

 Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 
28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 

Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Jill Evans-Glenen  223-7266 
Past Warden 
Brian Britten  864-0678 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral 
visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings. 
Hall Rentals 
Fred Cox  864-1090 
Marjie Hartlen 719-7760 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Mark your Calendars for 2018 
April 7

th
, Saturday,  Roast Beef Supper  4 

– 6 pm (Eat in/ Take out) 
May 5

th
 , Saturday,  Rock-a-Thon   9am to 

4 pm ( kitchen party) 
June 2

nd
, Saturday, Lobster Supper  4 – 6 

pm ( Tickets must be purchased in 
advance by Sunday, May 27

th
) Eat in/Take 

out 
October 19

th
, Friday,  Wine & Cheese 

Silent Auction, doors open 7pm 
November 17

th
, Saturday, Turkey Supper   

4 to 6  (Eat in/ Take out) 
 
 
Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Sunday Service: 10:30 am 

 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 10:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

First Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Events: Friday Soup and Sandwich 
Luncheon: 11:30 am to 1:00 pm. Soup 

(choices), Sandwich (choices), Cookies or 
Loaf, Tea or Coffee, $6.00. Available as eat-
in or as take-out.  902-865-4053 
 
 
 

 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St. Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan 

Avenue, Lower Sackville, NS 
Summer Mass times:  Tuesdays 7 pm / 
Sundays at 12 noon 
St. Francis of Assisi, Mount Uniacke 

Summer Mass times:  Sundays at 8 am 
St. John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road, 

Lower Sackville, NS B4E 1G3 (mailing 
address for all three churches) 
Summer Mass times:  Wednesdays, 
Thursdays & Fridays at 9 am / Saturday 
4:30 pm / Sunday at 10 am 
Phone:  902-865-2112 
Email:  karen@holytrinityns.ca 
Website:  www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastoral Administrator:  Fr. Ken Lao, CC 
Associate Pastor:  Fr. Bryan Sabourin, CC 
Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Coordinator of Family Faith Formation:  
Alex Craven 
  
St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican 
Church 

192 First Lake Drive 
Lwr. Sackville NS 
Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 
Rev’d Ken Turner 902 865-8559 
Rev’d Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 
Rev’d Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 
Schedule of Service 

Sept – June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 
Summer July – August 9:00 A.M. 
Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169    
 
Sackville Independent Baptist 
Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 
Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 
Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 
Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 
Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  
Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 
(Ephesians 3:7-8) 
 
Sackville United Baptist Church 
Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 
Pastor:  Pastor Peter Metcalfe 
Phone: 902-865-3681 

Sunday Service and Sunday School 10:30 
am 
 

 

Knox United Church  

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Lwr. Sackville, NS B4C 2S9  
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett  
Church Office: 902-865-9216  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Sunday Worship Services:  
 8:45am & 10:30am  

 
Weekly Events:  

Spirit Song Junior Choir – Sunday @ 
9:40am 
Knox Rocks Sunday school @ 10:30am 
Youth Group - Sunday @ 7pm 
Time Out for Ladies - Wednesday @ 
1pm  
Bible Study - Wednesday @ 7pm  
Choir practice - Wednesday @ 7:30pm  
Mark Your Calendar:  
April 14th - 7pm -Tres Chic Fashion 

Show 
Advance tickets-$25,$30 at the door.  
April 21st - Knox Open House-10am-

3pm 
Discover what Knox has to offer with a 
self guided tour. 
Apr 28th - 8:30am-12:30pm.Knox 

Annual Yard Sale. Admission $1 pp or 
$2 per family. 
Apr 19th - 4:30-6pm-A free meal is held 

the 3rd Thursday at Knox Church Hall, 
hosted each month by a different 
Church in our Community. Hot meal, 
Dessert & Beverages 
are served. Anyone who wants a meal is 
welcomed.  
 
July 9th-13th - Summer Day Camp The 
Go Project- 9am-4pm - Grades 2-7 

Cost - $125 (subsidies available to 
assist) includes lunches & snacks.  
Campers will participating in ecological 
clean-ups, team building activities,  
growing & sharing food & other projects. 
FMI: www.thegoproject.ca 
Everyone is Welcomed at Knox.  
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican 
Church 
Rector: Rev. Norma Mitchell 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 

Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on 

Sundays and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
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Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
May15th for publication in June 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

Beaver Bank NS  B4G1C6 
 

 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Kristina Crosby-Davis 

 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor:  Jessica Davison 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
Information Hub  
Phone:  902-252-3291 

 Email: bbcommunityhub@gmail.com 

Located at: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

We’re on the Web! 

See us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

 

  

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 6 times this year (February, April, June, 
August, October, and December).  The deadline will usually be the 15

th
 of the 

month before publication.  Please check the last page of the current Bulletin 
for the specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email at beaverbankbulletin@gmail.com.  
For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  Articles may also be 
mailed to our mailing address.   Thank you. 

Printed by: 
 

Minute Man Press 

Below: Lyric and Kaeto 
Sinyerd visit with the Easter 
Bunny at the BBKCC’s 
Breakfast with the Easter 
Bunny 
 

Above: Volunteers Mitch and 
Becky Matthews enjoying a 
visit with the Easter Bunny 
after all their hard work!  
Approximately 380 
community members enjoyed 
the breakfast!  
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